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Federal

TEA-LU faces possible veto threat 

According to various industry reports, sources within OMB have revealed that the White House is likely to issue a veto threat on TEA-LU.  The Administration is seriously concerned over two provisions within TEA-LU:

1. Price tag -- OMB has concluded that the overall cost of the bill exceeds $275 billion over six years.  This is based on the premise that contract authority -- the total federal contribution to projects both within and beyond the six-year authorization period -- is in the neighborhood of $280 billion.

2. Reopener clause -- TEA-LU contains language that enables Congress to revisit funding levels within two years.  Such language is raising major concerns within the Administration.

TEA-LU will be brought to the House floor for consideration on Wednesday, March 31.  It is not clear when the Administration's veto threat will be issued, although White House statements are typically released following committee action.

If you have any questions concerning this Federal Brief please contact Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC David Kim at (213) 247-6736 or Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769.
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